
Planning Proposal 23/00977/OUT  
 
Further to my objection to the above planning proposal, I would like to add two further comments.

1. I don’t feel any further extensions should be granted before this proposal goes to the decision meeting. 
The developer has been given plenty of time to make their proposal. To allow more time, simply allows them 
more time to instill fear in our community that our GP Surgery will close if this proposal does not go ahead. 
This delay tactic has caused too much stress in our community already and is very unsettling for all. It is also 
centering public opinion on a solution which is not the only viable possible resolution to the problem the 
surgery faces.

2. I would also  like to bring the planner’s attention to the amount of cars on our roads during peak time 
around the school.
Any further housing would increase the number of cars on the road at this time and it is unstainable and 
dangerous.  
The following photos were taken between 8.15am - and 8.30am on a normal school day. This is an occurance 
twice a day.  
 
We urge you to consider the impact of a development of this size on a small village, and our neighbouring 
villages. 
 

 

Views of cars parked on the roadside between 
railway bridge and Great Brouton.

The layby by railway bridge shows cars parked 
across access to farmer’s fields.



School Lane - parked cars Station Road - during peak times this road is 
lined with parked cars. Out of peak time there 
would be 2-3 cars parked here.


